
 
 
 
OFFICE OF COUNTY CLERK          
                                                                                              
October 19, 2015 
The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: Chairman Warren 
Ploeger, Steve Roberts, and Keith Olsen. Also present were County Clerk Melissa Gormley and Deputy County Clerk Dawn 
Boyles.  Warren Ploeger opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m.  
 
MINUTES 
Motion by Steve Roberts to approve the October 12, 2015 minutes. Seconded by Keith Olsen. Motion carried. 
 
PAYROLL 
The October 14, 2015 payroll was approved as follows: 

General $56,177.63 
Road & Bridge 11,397.76 
Election 1,280.00 
Appraiser 5,719.39 
Noxious Weed 2,222.50 
ACC  6,233.26 
JJA Core 8,097.30 
ACE Fund 188.59 
Services for Elderly 2,412.00 
Solid Waste 2,372.00 
Special MVT 5,439.05 
Employee Ben FICA 6,386.14 
Employee Ben KPERS 8,669.72 
State Unemploy/Work Comp -333.19 
Insurance -3209.62 
TOTAL $113,052.53 

 
BG CONSULTANTS 
Tom Bennett, BG Consultants, spoke with the commissioners about reimbursement for bridge project OS-7.  Motion by Warren 
Ploeger to go into agreement between Brown County and BG Consultants on replacement of bridge OS-72.  Seconded by Steve 
Roberts.  Motion carried. 
 
SERVICES FOR THE ELDERLY 
Lori Gray, Director, met with the commissioners requesting the approval to send out a survey to people that are using the taxi 
service in Hiawatha and Horton.  Steve Roberts suggested we run an ad in the Horton Headlight giving people the opportunity to 
request a copy of the survey. 
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
Motion by Warren Ploeger for a five minute executive session on non-elected personnel with the three commissioners, Lori 
Gray, Melissa Gormley, and Dawn Boyles present.  Seconded by Steve Roberts.  Closed 8:25 a.m. Opened 8:30 a.m.  No 
binding action was taken. 
 
KCAMP 
The annual KCAMP questionnaire for county insurance was presented for the commissioners signatures. 
 
FENCE VIEWING 
Only one return request was received for the scheduled fence viewing.  Since both were not received the viewing has been 
postponed until Monday, November 2nd at 10:00 a.m.  The county clerk’s office will notify the landowners again via 
certified mail of the new viewing. 
 
Motion by Steve Roberts to adjourn. Seconded by Keith Olsen. Motion carried. Meeting closed at 9:45 a.m. The next regular 
meeting will be Monday, October 26, 2015. 
 
 
 


